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The Protector’s Pen is the newsletter of The Cromwell Association and is published twice a year and distributed to our
membership. If additional copies are required, to help promote the Association and our work, please contact the Chairman.

The Association is governed by elected officers and Council members.

For all matters relating to :

- subscriptions, please contact the treasurer Geoffrey Bush - finance@olivercromwell.or
- changes of address and email, contact the membership secretary Paul Robbins - membership@olivercromwell.org
- all other matters, please contact the chairman John Goldsmith - chairman@olivercromwell.or

The full mailing addresses for these officers can be found on your membership card.
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All information is correct at the time of going to press.
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